

October 24, 2024

Sandy Pollock Hamilton Police Service Auction Account 155 King William St Hamilton, ON L8R 1A7

Dear Sandy,

Thank you for the Hamilton Police Service's participation in the 32<sup>nd</sup> Annual Wesley Open Golf Tournament. It turned out to be an enjoyable day for all.

We are thrilled to announce that this year's tournament raised over \$87,500 for Wesley Youth Housing! We couldn't have reached this milestone without your generous support.

Wesley Youth Housing is a program for youth struggling with homelessness in complex situations. Since 2007, our programs have provided safe housing and life skills through a graduated approach towards permanent housing and long-term success.

Over the many years and after supporting over 200 youth since its inception, this space is in dire need of refurbishment. This year, the focus has been to raise much-needed funds to rejuvenate Wesley Youth Housing by completing upgrades such as updating furniture, replacing mattresses, installing new flooring and WIFI so the youth can feel good about their surroundings.

The Hamilton Police Service's contribution of \$800.00 has helped some of the most vulnerable people in our community. We are deeply grateful for your kindness and look forward to continuing our journey together.

If ever you have any questions about our work or how you can continue to help, please feel free to be in touch by email at <a href="mailto:giving@wesley.ca">giving@wesley.ca</a> or by calling (905) 528-5629 ext. 285 and again, thank you for your support.

With sincere appreciation,

Rashed Afif

Chief Executive Officer

Wesley

Thank you!